
To SBE: 
 
I am emailing to express my great concern for the students at the Windham School. Although I 
do not have children that attend there, I am a taxpayer and I gladly pay my taxes especially for 
education, but only if it is worthwhile.  
 
My concern is that the children are not receiving a quality education.  I feel that the Windham 
School Board's objective is to keep the school operating disregarding the obstacles in securing 
certified teachers and absent a standardized curriculum.  The school board has also denied 
vouchers to parents who would like to send their children out of town, most likely because they 
would have too few students.   
 
The young children in Windham deserve better.   
 
I listened to the SBE meeting yesterday morning and was distressed with the answer that no 
action could be taken due to the pending lawsuit.   Are children to put their education on hold 
because of a lawsuit?   I would appreciate a response on why action cannot be taken until the 
lawsuit is settled.   
 
Please use your positions as members of the State Board of Education to address the issue of 
the Windham School. 
 
Regards, 
 
Rebecca Phillips 
796 Birch Hill Road 
Windham VT 05359 
bphilli@outlook.com  
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